Minera News May 2022

- Following the election in May, Minera Community Council (MCC) met on 18th May for its Annual Meeting. The council was constituted and a new chair and vice chair were elected. Full details of all Councillors are on the website: www.mineracc.co.uk
- The monthly meeting of MCC took place on 25th May. There are five vacancies on the council. If anyone is interested in being co-opted, please contact the Clerk: mineracc@gmail.com.
 Training and help to get started as a Councillor is available and both the Chair hazelfieldmail@gmail.com, the Clerk, or any Councillor will be happy to speak to anyone who has questions about the role.
- Community speed monitoring is being arranged. If anyone is interested in participating in this, please contact the Clerk
- A sub group of Councillors is walking all the footpaths in the community over the forthcoming months. They have noticed incidents of vandalism affecting participation and enjoyment of some footpaths in our community. Waymarking discs are being replaced as required, and other problems encountered are reported to WCBC via the Clerk.
- MCC is marking the Queen's Platinum Jubilee across the community:

The Community Council has made a financial donation to the Friends of Minera School towards a party for the children. The party was very successful, and there is a post with more details on the MCC Facebook page and pictures on the Minera School website.

MCC has bought Jubilee bunting and plaques from the British Legion, and councillors have put these up across the community to mark the celebrations over the Bank holiday in June.

MCC will plant a tree in each of the communities in the Ward. Following advice from the borough tree officer, this will take place in the Autumn. In addition, the area around the defunct phone kiosk in New Brighton will be renovated and new planting installed. A number of residents have experienced problems with the lack of phone line while Openreach renew the cabling. Whilst there have been delays caused by theft of the cabling, this is still causing inconvenience and worry for some residents who are still without a phone line. MCC is maintaining contact with Openreach to try and get accurate dates for all lines to be restored

Next MCC meeting is June 22nd 7.15 pm.